
Ay, 
  
Thank you for your email.  
  
I can confirm that London Underground assets will not be affected by works at the above 
location.  
  
However, the assets close to this site belong to Network Rail. 
  
Please contact the following to query what affect if any your proposals will have on the 
railway: 
  
Asset Protection Anglia Route 
Network Rail 
Floor 11 
One Stratford Place 
Stratford 
London 
E20 1EJ 
  
Email: AssetProtectionLNEEM@networkrail.co.uk 
  
Kind regards 
  
Shahina Inayathusein 
Information Manager 
Infrastructure Protection 
London Underground 
locationenquiries@tube.tfl.gov.uk 
020 3054 1365  
Auto: 81365 
Find out more about Infrastructure Protection - https://youtu.be/0hGoJMTBOEg 
  
From: Ay Rungchaiporn [mailto:Ay@multilateraldesign.com]  
Sent: 05 June 2018 10:55 
To: Location Enquiries 
Cc: Ralph Swallow 
Subject: Proposed development at 72 Maresfield Gardens, NW3 5TD 
  
Dear Sir or Madam 
  
I am writing on behalf of our client at 72 Maresfield Gardens, London, NW3 5TD, regarding 
the proposed development at the property. Following the Desk Study of the site, an 
underground railway tunnel is reported to be approximately 22m north of the property 
(running beneath Netherhall Gardens). Please see attached the extract of the relevant map. 
  
The existing structure is a three-storey detached house, including an existing basement of 
approximately 1.2m below the external ground level at the front of the property. The current 
proposal consists of lowering of the existing basement slab level by 400mm. We have 
conservatively considered the possible hydrostatic uplift beneath the basement slab, if the 
groundwater table were to rise above the current depth (2.7-3.8m) or if there were to be a 
flood occurrence. As a result, we have proposed tension piles to resist the potential uplift. 



Maximum foreseeable pile depth will be in the range 15-25m, dependent upon the particular 
method used by the chosen piling contractor, according to the detailed geotechnical 
investigation carried out.  
  
We would appreciate if you could please confirm if the works is outside the zone of influence 
of the tunnel  and whether your involvement would be necessary on the project. 
  
Best regards 
  
Ay Rungchaiporn 
Director 
  

 
  
MultiLateral Structural Design Ltd 
+44 (0)203 633 5173 | +44 (0)740 028 0901 
Unit 52.11 | Woolyard | 52 Bermondsey Street | SE1 3UD  
ay@multilateraldesign.com 
www.multilateraldesign.com 
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